
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Board of Architecture and Interior Design 
 

Meeting Type:     General Board Meeting, Telephone Conference 
Meeting Date:    December 4, 2012 
 
Board Members:    John Ehrig, Chair 
   Miguel Rodriguez, Vice Chair 
   J. Emory Johnson 
    Aida Bao-Garciga     

   Wanda Gozdz 
   Francisco Costoya, Jr. 
   Jonathan Toppe 
   Warren Emo 
    

  
        Other Attendees:    Anthony B. Spivey, DBA, Executive Director 

  Terri McEwen, Government Analyst 
  Mary Ellen Clark, Assistant Attorney General    

David Minacci, Prosecuting Attorney (Smith, 
Thompson, Shaw, Minacci & Colon, P.A.) 
David Meleca – Architect Applicant 
Peter Pivko – Architect Applicant 

 
Absent:  Kenan Fishburne - Excused 

 
Major Issues/Actions  
 
● The board reviewed two endorsement applications for licensure as 

architects. Both applications were approved by the board.   
 
●  The board approved language presented by National Council of 

Interior Design Qualification (NCIDQ) to rename the organization to 
Council of Interior Design Qualification (CIDQ). Board delegate 
Emory Johnson will present the documentation to NCIDQ of the 
board’s approval to the change.  

 
● Rule 61G1-24.001, Florida Administrative Code, Continuing 

Education for Architects was amended November 21, 2012 to 
require 24 hours of continuing education. However, because of the 
close timing to the current renewal cycle, the board voted to not 
charge applicants in the current biennium to meet this requirement. 
Upon the next renewal cycle ending in 2015, the requirement will 
be in effect. 

 
  



 
● The board’s Public Service Announcement (PSA) has been re-

organized to go in to effect in January to be more in line with 
university schedules to allow for maximum participation in the PSA 
video campaign.  

 
 
 
Anthony B. Spivey, DBA 
Executive Director  
December 6, 2012 
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